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Agenda

Mearns Primary Parent Council (MPPC)

Thursday 6th February 2014
	Meeting of
	Mearns Primary Parent Council (MPPC)

	Held on
	Thursday 6th February 2014



	Parent Council membership:
	Catherine Dillon Ruddy (HT)

Karen Cumming (DHT)
Mark McFadyen (Chair)

Iain Clark (Vice Chair)
Valerie Chisholm (Minutes Clerk)
Cheryl Blair

Karen Brennan

John Brennan
Lesley Jamieson

Lorraine Hamill

John Sheridan

Heather Inglis

Angela Thomson

Andrew McSherry

Carol Heaton

Aldo Tortolano

Jacqui Strachan, 

Christine Dearie

	Item 
	
	

	1
	Welcome and Introduction
	MMcF

	2
	Minutes and actions of previous Meeting
	MMcF

	3
	Correspondence (if any)

· Parent Council Chair Forum (12 February 2014 @ 7:00pm Mearns Castle High School) – We need someone that can attend
· National Parent Forum Pack (available to support children in S3 and S4)
· Public Performance Report now available – Dec 2013

· Minutes from Equalities Forum (16 Jan 14)
	All

	4
	Head Teacher’s Report
	CDR

	5
	New Business
	All

	6
	Any Other Business (AOB)
	All


Supplement for Section 5 – submitted direct from Parent Forum:

	General Questions
	New Business – Questions from parents
	

	Q: Impact on Mearns Primary from housing development plans
	Q: Developments within the East Renfrewshire and their proposed impact on Mearns Primary
· http://www.eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=10970&p=0

	

	Q: 
	Q: 
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Actions from prior meetings

	No.
	Action
	Who
	When

	26.11.12.1
	School Website:

· Add to minutes of prior meetings to the school website

· Confirm that broken links are updated. 
	KC
	Complete

	26.11.12.2
	Minutes to be circulated of the prior meeting from 2nd October once received


	JB
	Complete

	26.11.12.3
	A form has been received which is to be completed with details of all the current members of the PC.  MMcF and VC to complete with PC.

	MMcF / VC

	Complete

	26.11.12.4
	John Brennan, the outgoing PC Chair, will forward the 2011/12 Annual Report as soon as possible.


	JB
complete
	Complete


	26.11.12.5
	JB to email PC Chairs minutes.

MMcF to put on Agenda for next meeting


	JB
	Complete

	26.11.12.6
	Recruitment and Selection Training Course 

Each Parent Council should have three members who have completed this course during this timescale and are available during the day to sit on a panel.  MMcF / VC and LH have completed the training and are all now up to date.
	MMcF / LH / VC
	Complete

	26.11.12.7
	Coding Computer Programming Club

IM and CS would like to set this up before end of term and see if it’s popular.   Need to confirm both are CVG checked.  

No further interest to take forward as volunteers not available any more.

	MMcF to raise with CS and IM
	Closed

	26.11.12.8
	Pre Briefing for Parents Evening

The possibility of moving the date of the issue of School Reports and having Parents Night after it is issued was discussed.  This may be possible, but not for the 2012/13 term.  To be kept as a live action for 2013/14 term – needs preparation

Pre Briefing for Parents Evening
Jotters are sent home with an agenda slip for any particular items wishing to be discussed.  


	MMcF 

	Closed

	26.11.12.9
	Paperless communication

This would be a big undertaking to contact everyone to see if they wished to receive paper copies.  It was suggested that it could be phased in starting with new P1s.  Mark will bring this up at the next Parent Council Chairs meeting to see how this is done at other schools.
We are aiming to have less letters going home in school bags. The Eco Committee have collected lots of emails addresses from people wishing to sign up to receiving newsletters etc by email.  The nursery are piloting this and feedback will follow.  It was noted that when sending emails to large groups, individual addresses should not be shown.


	MMcF
	Closed

	20.02.13.1
	Updates to be provided to Parent Forum on Head Teacher selection and outcome, once and if known
	AM/MMcF
	Closed

	21.10.13.1
	GIRFEC (Getting it right for every child) Survey 

Mark has received a survey, which closes on 1st November, and will forward this to members of the Parent Council for anyone who wishes to complete it. 


	MMcF
	Closed

	21.10.13.2
	School Buses

Mark asked about school buses and what areas are covered. John advised that if there was a bus in his area, his children would use it. Catherine will find out the bus routes that are in place at the moment.
Update: Are there opportunities to create new routes based on areas that don’t currently have a bus?

	CDR 
	c/f

	21.10.13.3
	DHT Post
Mark asked about the current DHT post being advertised and Catherine advised this has been withdrawn for Mearns.  CDR will investigate the reasons behind this.  Update:  MMcF attended the DHT selection process to assist CDR.  A successful candidate was selected (Dec 2013)

	CDR
	Closed

	21.10.13.4
	International Award
Jo McGregor (PT) and Denise Donnelly (DHT) will be taking this forward.  We have good links with India and will be looking at Global Citizenship and maybe pen pals with France.  Councillor Gilbert advised he had links with the Bengali community and would be happy to email a contact name.   The upcoming Commonwealth Games is also a good opportunity for international links and Reverend Brian More and Ian Pye of East Renfrewshire Council are involved in initiatives for this. 

Update: Any other actions / support needed?

	JMcG
	TBA

	21.10.13.5
	Proposed Mosque at Eastwood High School
It was brought to the Council’s attention that a consultation process is taking place regarding the building of a mosque on the ground next to Eastwood High School.  This was originally planned as an outdoor learning, social and recreational space.  A link is included below for parents who wish to know more about this and was included when circulated to the parents on the parent forum distribution list.  In addition, the link was available from various websites as well as the school MPPC facebook page.
Update: Any other actions?

	MMcF
	Closed 

	21.10.13.6
	HMIe Report
Councillor Gilbert congratulated the school and staff for the excellent HMIe report and praised everyone involved – Is there anything the parent council can do to help support any change needed to the School Handbook  No further action required.
	PC
	Closed
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Minutes of Meeting

Annual General Meeting

	Meeting of
	Mearns Primary Parent Council 

	Held on
	3rd December 2013

	Present
	Mark McFadyen (Chair), Iain Clark (Vice Chair), Valerie Chisholm (Minutes Clerk), Catherine Dillon Ruddy (HT), Karen Cumming (DHT), Lesley Jamieson, Councillor Charlie Gilbert, Jacqui Strachan, Christine Dearie
Apologies: Lorraine Hamill, Angela Thomson

	Item Discussed
	
	

	Welcome and Introduction.
	Mark McFadyen (Chair) welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
	

	Minutes of Previous Meeting
	Mark reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting. Outstanding items were discussed.

Girfec Survey
Mark sent out an email with a link to complete the survey. Several Parent Council members have done this. 
School Bus
A link regarding routes was put in the Newsletter that went out after our last meeting.

Depute Head Teacher post

This was re-advertised.  Walk round will take place next week and interviews will follow. 
Proposed Mosque at Eastwood High School

Mark issued an email regarding the consultation period. Jacqui asked why all parents in Mearns were not informed by letter. Mark and Catherine felt that there was a lot of press coverage and also on Facebook.  Jacqui and Christine felt Facebook was not wide enough coverage.  Mark said further consideration would be given if a similar situation arose in the future.  

Lesley said she had attended many meetings and advised the school including the pupils want the outdoor area and is very disappointed this proposal was made.
Councillor Gilbert raised his concerns on the traffic in Capelrig Road.  He also advised that another proposal has been submitted for the land at Patterton Farm.
HMIe Report
The School Handbook is being updated and will be ready for the P1 Registration.

The minutes were approved.
	Karen Cumming to add to school website and Valerie Chisholm to add to folder in school office and forward to Fiona Morrison. 

	Correspondence 
	Residential Reports
National Parent Forum of Scotland
	

	New Business
	Parent Council Chairs Meeting
Mark advised he is unable to make the next meeting on the 12th February 2014.  Our next Parent Council meeting is 6th February so he will remind us of the date and hopefully someone will be able to attend. 
	

	Head Teacher’s Report
	Christmas activities

Comprehensive programme with all dates issued to school community. Staff with creative input taking responsibility for Nativity and looks to be a fabulous event for all concerned. Ticket sales have been very good with some performances sold out. Christmas Concert is also sold out. Visits have been arranged to local Churches. 
Pupil council have responsibility for charities and in conjunction with Chaplains, have identified those who will benefit. Pupil council reps were out today delivering items for Lodging House Mission – very much appreciated by those in residence. Mearns community to be commended for their efforts. Choir supporting local charities also. 
Relaxed entry
This has been successful across P1 to P5 and the plan is to roll out to P6/7 by January.
Achievements
Pictures to Twitter/Website/GLOW  - positive feedback from several parents and we would like to encourage many more to access to enhance communication from school/home. Comments contribute to self-evaluation process and will inform school improvements. Email communication will be piloted in the New Year.
Depute Head Teacher

DHT post being interviewed in December.
New Primary 1 children

Registration will take place in January for the new P1 intake.
Budget
Promethean Interactive board being purchased for Science and hopefully Library.
Preparation work being costed in anticipation of possible further enhancements to school resources.
Scottish Business in the community – Catherine meeting with SGP and co-ordinator. Possibility of volunteer projects – will keep PC informed.
PTA extremely supportive and input is much appreciated.

	

	Any other business
	None

	

	Date of next meeting
	The next meeting will be held on Thursday 6th February 2014.
Meeting Dates
AGM Wednesday, 18th September 2013

Monday, 21st October 2013
Tuesday, 3rd December 2013

Thursday, 6th February 2014
Wednesday, 26th March 2014

Tuesday, 6th May 2014 
Parent Council Chair Meetings
Tuesday, 1st October 2013 – St Luke’s High School

Wednesday, 12th February 2014 – Mearns Castle High 


	


Signed as an accurate copy of the approved 

Name
…………………………………………...

Signature 
……………………………………………

Position
……………………………………………

Date

……………………………………………
